December 10 2013 Business/training meeting

Meeting called to order at 7pm. All members present had training on equipment
location on vehicles. Training lasted for an hour.

Business meeting started at 8pm. Minutes from last business meeting were read
and approved. Richard made motion to accept minutes as read, seconded by
Jerry. All were in favor. Both financial reports were read and approved. Richard
made motion to accept both financial reports as stated, seconded by Jerry. All
were in favor.

Old business: Dry hydrants: They have all been back flushed. The 3 on White
Potato Lake and the one on Rost Lake. Jerry made a motion to not use dry
hydrants until they are fixed next spring, seconded by Joe. All were in favor. The
fittings to back flush dry hydrants are in the Engines.

New gear: All working good so far.

Battery tenders: They are not installed yet. Next week for the tenders.

Tender 2: Take to Tyler’s to paint wheel rims.

Past calls: Discussion on chimney fire and ATV accident.

Brush truck: Vehicle is out of service to Kudicks in Coleman for alternator issues.
Fundraiser: The special fundraiser has started according to John Gregory.
Member comments: Discussion on training during winter months.

MABAS Marinette County: Marinette fire departments have started to work on
their cards.

Confined Space entry: Discussion has started on the fire department working
with White Potato Sanitary district employees on confined space entry training.
FEMA Grant: Applied for a total of $184,500.00.

Hose line: The red cross lay on Engine 1 is now 1 %” with more at station to
replace when used.

SCBA’s: All SCBA’s have new batteries in them.

Washer: The door was opened by Tom. Operator error.

New business: Cold water suit: For ice rescue we found a new suit for $500.00.
Keith will check with his supplier and get back for next meeting on costs.

New training: Entry FF coming in March and April.

Meeting: Steve made motion to cancel our second meeting in December,
seconded by Richard. All were in favor.

Banquet: The annual banquet will be January 10™ 2014 at Romy’s starting to eat
at 7pm.

Training: John Gregory and Tyler shared with all the training they had attended.



Richard made motion to adjourn, seconded by Steve. All were in favor.
Meeting ended at 9pm.

Submitted by

Kevin Gilbert



